NC202 Multistate Research Project
"Characterizing Weed Population Variability for Improved Weed Management Decision Support Systems to Reduce Herbicide Use".

July 26 - 27, 2005, Minnesota Landscape Arboretum, U of Minnesota; Chaska, MN.
Attendance: Dave Archer (USDA-ARS Morris, MN), Sharon Clay (SDSU), Adam Davis (USDA-ARS, Urbana, IL; chair for 2005-6), Jack Dekker (ISU, web coordinator), Joel Felix (OSU), Frank Forcella (USDA-ARS Morris, MN), Kurt __ (USDA ARS Morris, MN), Matt Harbur (UMN Lamberton, vice-chair), Mark Jeschke (UW Madison), Gregg Johnson (UMN Lamberton, outgoing chair), John Lindquist (UNL), Ed Luschei (UW Madison), Fabian Menalled (Montana State University, secretary), Katherine Schirmacher (MSU), Lynn Sosnoskie (UW Madison), Dave Stoltenberg (UW Madison), Don Wyse (UMN).

July 26
Frank Forcella, North Central Soil Conservation Research Laboratory Morris, MN, called the NC202 Steering Committee meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 

Jack Dekker, Iowa State University, informed that the name for the new project is NC-1026.
Adam Davis, Invasive Weed Management Unit, USDA-ARS, revisited the objectives of the NC-202 project and the status of potential publications resulting from this project.  In 2004, data was assigned to be written as peer-reviewed manuscript.  Currently, Anita Dille, Kansas State University, not present at the meeting, has a first draft of a manuscript for Objectives 1A and 1B.  Adam Davis took the lead in writing one manuscript related to Objective 2.  This manuscript has been accepted for publication.  Frank Forcella and Adam Davis discuss the problems associated with Objective 3.  However, Frank Frocella and Ed Luschei, University of Wisconsin, did some work that relates with Objective 3. 
Dave Stoltenberg, University of Wisconsin, provides an update on Objective 1D.  This study was conducted in corn and soybean field across Wisconsin, North Dakota, Michigan, Nebraska, and Minnesota.   Results indicated that 1) weed communities consisted of many grassy weed species and moderately competitive broadleaf species, 2) large yield losses were observed in non-treated cohorts in both corn and soybean, and 3) modeling over-predicts potential crop yield loss, particularly at the second cohort (VE in soybean, V2 in corn).  A discussion followed this presentation on the accuracy of WeedSOFT in predicting yield losses due to weed competition.  The consensus is that it is a good tool to make herbicide recommendations but it has several problems in its competitive component.  Jack Dekker proposes to assess the biological mechanisms responsible for the lack of accuracy in WeedSOFT.  
10:15 am.  Adam Davis presented the IWM guide and introduces the new proposal.  Lynn Sosnoskie, University of Wisconsin, presents the results of a preliminary study associated with Objective 1 of the NC-1026 project.  These results are discussed with emphasis on the sources of seed losses, particularly during the overwinter period.  Ed Luschei explains these results could allow the incorporation of demographic information into WeedSOFT and that it is not necessary to discriminate among different sources of mortality such as seed predation, decay, fatal mortality, etc.

Jack Dekker asked if it will be possible to merge WeedSOFT and Weedcast.  Frank Forcella responded that it may be possible but not in the nearby future.  
2:00 pm.  Jack Dekker presents the results of a characterization of the dormancy profiles of weeds seeds obtained from different locations suggesting that life history traits (including seed dormancy) could affect demographic parameters.  He further suggests that there should be a strong linkage between seed dormancy and demography.  
The methods for the next proposal are reviewed and discussed among participants.  Adam Davis will re-write the methods.
July 27

8:00 am.  The methods for the next proposal are reviewed and discussed among participants.  After some discussion a general consensus is reached that experiments will not use cages to place seeds in the field.  All experiments will be conducted utilizing giant ragweed seeds collected from Urbana, IL, and common sunflower seeds collected from Manhattan, KS. 
Jack Dekker suggests using nc1026@iastate.edu instead of nc202@iastate.edu.
Matthew Harbur, University of Minnesota Southwest Research and Outreach Center is elected as Vice-chair.  The 2006 meeting will be held in Bozeman, Montana during the 4th week of July. Fabian Menalled and Bruce Maxwell will serve as local organizers.
